
Department of Planning and Budget 
2018 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB 1034 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Price 

 

3.  Committee: Militia, Police and Public Safety 

 

4. Title: Biased policing 

 

5. Summary:   
  

  Currently, the Department of Criminal Justice Services is required by law to establish 

training standards, model policies, and statewide procedures that promote sensitivity to and 

awareness of cultural diversity and the potential for biased policing.  The proposed legislation 

would require that these standards, policies, and procedures include recognizing implicit biases 

in interacting with persons who have a mental illness, substance abuse disorder, or 

developmental disability. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  None. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary.  See Item 8.   

 

8. Fiscal Implications:   

 

  DCJS is currently updating its minimum compulsory training standards for law-

enforcement and could, therefore, incorporate the more detailed requirements set out in the 

proposed legislation in its updates.  To the extent that existing model policies and 

recommended statewide operating procedures and guidelines do not incorporate the 

populations set out in the proposed legislation, it is believed that they could be modified by 

the agency with its existing resources. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Criminal Justice 

Services. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  None. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 


